Patagonia HOA

April 2020 Issue #21

"Hope is important because it can make the present moment less difficult to bear. If we believe tomorrow will be better, we can bear a hardship today." ~Thich Nhat Hanh

Reminders & General News

- Irrigation water will be available the week of April 20th. Be sure your valves are closed and your filters are clean. Check with the City of Kuna for any questions.
- Trailers and RVs should not be parked in the street or your driveway.
- <u>The landscaped areas are not playgrounds</u>. Please do not let your kids play on/around the landscaping. We have had reports of people along Hubbard having items from the berm thrown in their backyards.
- Off leash dogs are becoming a problem. Yes, your dog is friendly until it's not. Keep them leashed as per city of Kuna and Ada County code. If you see an unleashed/unattended animal - call animal control (number below)
- Sign up at the community Facebook page! https://www.facebook.com/groups/patagoniakuna
- Sue Russell is coordinating a community yard sale for this summer! Call Sue at 208 888 2100 for more information on possibly rescheduling the meeting. Tentative date for sale is July 25th.
- Ada County Sheriff dispatch (Non-emergency): 208 377 6790 Emergency: 911
- City of Kuna: 208 922 5546 (This includes irrigation questions)
- · Animal Control (Idaho Humane Society): 208 343 3166



Easter Egg hunt!

In light of the current health situation with COVID-19, the Easter Egg Hunt has been cancelled. But that doesn't mean you can't participate in the "bear hunts" or other neighborhood activities that conform to social distancing guidelines. The Sheets family at 677 Andes has chalk available if children (or adults) want to decorate the sidewalks and driveways.

BAGS ARE PROVIDED AT STATIONS ALONG THE PATHWAY OR USE YOUR OWN! We ask that you dispose of the waste at your home. Please do not allow your dogs to defecate on your neighbor's lawn!



Our new office hours: Monday-Friday 10 am - 2 pm

Your HOA contacts:
Debbie – 208 854 7350
debbie@westparkco.com
Taylor – 208 870 3432
taylor@westparkco.com
Larry – 208 854 7355
larry@westparkco.com
CCRs are available by email
Westpark office:
2463 E Gala St #120
Meridian, ID 83642
PO Box 344
Meridian, ID 83680

Community Facebook private group: https:// www.facebook.com/groups/ patagoniakuna

Previous newsletters are available on the website: http://www.patagonia-idaho.com/hoa/

Pool opening:

At this time, we are taking a "wait and see" approach to opening the pool at the end of May. If the Governor's social distancing and stay at home order is extended, or if the Central District Health recommends it, we will delay opening the pool.

Our office will hand out pool keys in May as promised.

We will keep you informed!

Annual Meeting:

Our annual meeting usually held in May will be postponed in light of the pandemic and the current stay at home order. Once the pandemic has passed and the stay at home order is lifted, a special meeting will be scheduled at which the annual meeting business will be conducted and new board members will be elected. This will include adding another position on the board for a homeowner. We will mail out the mandatory notice 20-30 days before the meeting.



Upcoming Holidays

4/5 - Palm Sunday 4/12 - Easter 4/16 - Wear Pajamas to Work Day 4/24 - Arbor Day 4/26 - Pretzel Day